

Potten End C of E Primary School

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

Agenda

- Welcome
- Apologies
- Agree minutes of last meeting
- Matters arising from last meeting
- Health and Safety
- Matters arising from S and W box
- A.O.B.
- Next meeting
- Close

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 22nd June 2015

1. Welcome:

Thomas welcomed all the school councillors, Mrs Hood, Mrs Gasper, Mrs Bailey (governor) and Mrs Castle-Pratt (FOS).

2. Apologies:

Apologies from Jack.

3. Agree minutes of last meeting:

Minutes agreed.

4. Matters arising from last minutes:

1. The Behavioural Ladders are up in each class and are working well.
2. More children know about Mrs Strouds maths/art challenges that they would like to take part in.

5. Health and Safety:

Nothing to report.

6. Matters arising from S and W box:

- (1) **Zara Yr1 - Can we have a speed stacking club?** Mrs Hood she would speak to Mrs Wager-Leigh.
- (2) **Heidie Yr1 - Can we have a football club?** We already have a football club. Please check the School Council board as there is a list of all clubs running.
- (3) **Ella & Jack Yr1 - Can we have an animal club?** Mrs Hood said that this has been requested before and we are afraid not.
- (4) **Mollie & Heidie Yr1 - Can we have a make-up club to practise putting on make-up for when we are older.** Mrs Hood said this is not possible.
- (5) **Ruby Yr1 - Can we have a singing club?** We already have a choir.
- (6) **Daniel Yr5 - Can we please clean the cutlery more that we use at lunchtime as they are dirty?** Mrs Hood said that they are not dirty but sometimes are stained by the dishwasher and she would ask Mrs Brazier if it would be possible for the children to visit the kitchen to see it.
- (7) **Rebecca, Jessica & Lily H Yr3 - Can we have a space for each class on the fence to put coats or jumpers on at breaktimes?** Mrs Hood thought this was a good idea and asked Year 3 councillors to make the labels for each class.

7. A.O.B :

1. It was mentioned that the buddy hats were not being worn for the buddy benches. Mrs Hood said she would speak to year 3 to remind them.

2. Year 5 had been discussing playground rules and brought a list of ideas with them. Thomas asked about Huff & Puff, more benches, chalk for on the playground, take books out and a writing board - big whiteboard. Mrs Hood asked the councillors what consequences they thought there should be on the playground and level of consequences. She said that she would talk to the staff about the rules and would discuss the consequences.

Mrs Bailey suggested that the rules should be clear for everyone.

3. Mrs Castle-Pratt asked about the stall that would be run at the Autumn fair. Mrs Hood said that Mrs Norman will cost out what plants etc would cost and let her know. It was suggested that we would intend to sell about 100.

Mrs Castle-Pratt also asked could each class run a game at the fair,? Do you think the children would like to run it? The councillors seemed to think this was a good idea.

Thomas asked her about other competitions run by FOS and why they haven't done them again e.g. egg people, designing crackers. She asked the councillors if they could let her know what competitions they would like to do again as some hadn't been repeated as they didn't want them to get bored doing the same things.

8. **Next Meeting:** Monday 6.7.15

9. **Meeting closed:** 11.02 am.